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MINUTES OF THE MEETING 

Newburyport Charter Commission
July 13, 2010

The Newburyport Charter Commission met on Tuesday, July 13 at the Newburyport Public Library.  The meeting convened at 6:45.  Present:  Chairman Steve Cole; Roger Gagnon; Sheila Mullins; Hugh Kelleher; Jim Stiles; Bruce Menin.  Absent:  Bruce Brown; Kathleen Bailey; Bruce Vogel.

Also in attendance was Steven McGoldrick of the Collins Center for Public Management at the McCormack Graduate School of Policy Studies at the University of Massachusetts at Boston.  

Mr. McGoldrick discussed the support services that the Collins Center provides to municipalities around the Commonwealth.  The goal of the Center, he said, is to help local governments work better.  His specific expertise is in working with communities that are conducting charter reviews.  

Mr. Menin had to leave the meeting for another appointment.

Mr. McGoldrick noted that there are a number of challenges and deadlines that a charter commission must meet.  The Collins Center is available to work as a consultant to charter commissions.  The Center, helps ensure that the charter is developed in a timely way, and that it properly and legally addresses the requirements set forth under state law.  

Since it part of the state university system, costs for hiring the Collins Center would be lower than working with private individuals or with lawyers.  The fee for working with the Collins Center would be $10,000.

Mr. McGoldrick answered a number of specific questions concerning the development and content of other charters around the state.

The commissioners discussed the costs involved with hiring a consultant, as well as the other costs that will be incurred in order to meet state requirements.  For instance, the law requires that a full, printed copy of any proposed charter must be mailed to each household in the community.  Chairman Cole said he was preparing a budget estimate that will show that even meeting the minimal requirements of state law would require significantly more than the $5,000 appropriation required by law.

On a motion from Mr. Kelleher and seconded by Mrs. Mullins, it was unanimously agreed to request the City Council to appropriate an additional $25,000 for the operations of the Charter Commission.

Mr. McGoldrick left the meeting at 8:10.  The group consensus was that the services of the Collins Center could be very useful in helping the commission move forward.

On a motion duly made and seconded, the meeting was adjourned at 8:17.

Respectfully submitted,

   Hugh Kelleher
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